
Majority Voting Policy 

The Board believes that each of its members should carry the confidence and support of the 

shareholders. To this end, the Board has adopted a majority voting policy. This policy requires any 

nominee for election to the Board for whom the number of votes withheld was greater than the number 

of shares voted in favour of the nominee to submit their resignation promptly after the Meeting to the 

Corporate Governance & Social Responsibility Committee for its consideration. The Corporate 

Governance & Social Responsibility Committee will make a recommendation to the Board after 

reviewing the matter. The Board will determine whether to accept the resignation within 90 days of the 

date of the Meeting, and will accept the resignation absent exceptional circumstances. The Board’s 

decision to accept or reject the resignation will be promptly disclosed in a news release and if the Board 

has determined not to accept the resignation, the reasons for its decision will be fully set out in the 

news release. The nominee will not participate in any committee or Board deliberations considering the 

resignation. This policy does not apply in circumstances involving contested director elections. Future 

nominees for election to the Board will be asked to subscribe to this statement before their names are 

put forward. 


